Ballymoney National School,

Ballineen,
Co. Cork.





                                          Tuesday 10th April 

Chess Competition

Seven members of our school chess club represented Ballineen and Enniskeane in the Cork Community Games Competition on Saturday 24th March. Congratulations to Christian McCarthy, Will Cooper, Rían Browne, Tomás Markey, Rían Sullivan, Katie O’Mahony and Lucy Cooper who were narrowly beaten and won silver medals.
Bingo Raffle Prizes
There are a number of beauty items left over from the last bingo night which can be used for the raffle at the next bingo night on 14th April. We would appreciate donations of alcohol, chocolates, biscuits and luxury food items for the hampers. Please bring these into the school before Wednesday as the hampers will be made up on Wednesday 11th April.
Welcome 
We are delighted to welcome Carmel O’Donovan to work as our school secretary while Susan is on sick leave. She began working today and she will be in the office every Monday and Tuesday for the rest of the school year.
Textaparent App

Textaparent have a new app which you can download on your phone. It could reduce the cost of sending text messages for the school by up to 50%. It is cleverly designed to cover occasions where parents do not have access to the App. When this arises, a standard text message will be sent so that no one misses out on school messages. If you want more information, look at https://tinyurl.com/y9474vam. 
Agri-kids
On Thursday we are looking forward to a visit from Agri-kids. They will be delivering a farm safety workshop to the senior room in the morning. They will then guide the senior room to assist them to deliver the farm safety module in the junior classroom. The cost of this workshop is covered by your Additional Activities Payment.
Building Work

The building work is not quite complete yet. The boys’ new toilet block is now in use. They need to be painted again and the flooring isn’t quite finished but we anticipate that it should be finished with two weeks. They have to complete the ground work outside and need to reseed the grass.

School Garden
Thank you to Niamh, Ian, Ben, Theo and Jack for setting up the school garden in its new location at the back of the school. They have four vegetable patches filled with soil and they have covered the surrounding area with bark mulch so the vegetable patch is all set to be planted.
Insect Lore

The junior classroom have had an exciting delivery of caterpillars to their room. Over the next two weeks, they will be watching the caterpillars grow and complete their transformation into butterflies.
Active Flag Committee

The Active Flag Committee began organising circuits, yesterday morning. These will take place every morning at 8:45 for the next few weeks. Please encourage your children to wear runners to school everyday so that they can participate.

School Website

The name of the school website has changed again to www.ballymoneyns.com. This means that it will be easier for people to find.

Dates for your diary
Tuesday 10th April

Swimming begins

Wednesday 11th April

Final week of athletics

Thursday 12th April

A visit from Agri aware for all pupils
Saturday 14th April

PTA Bingo Night
